PCSP 

 Minutes of
Policing and Community Safety Partnership Meeting

        24 May 2022 at 10am Hybrid/ WebEx
	Present via WebEx:
	Ald Maurice Devenney (Chair), Ald Keith Kerrigan, Ald Darren Guy, Cllr Martin Reilly, Cllr John Boyle, Cllr Jason Barr, Cllr Michaela Boyle, Cllr Paul Fleming, Cllr Sandra Duffy.
Mrs Margaret Hall, Mr Thomas Conway, Mr Aodh McCay, Mr Paul Boggs, Mr Fergal Leonard, Miss Una McCartney.
Noel McNulty (NIHE), Bryan McCaul (NIFRS), Deborah Cross (EANI), Ruth McKelvey (PBNI) CI William Calderwood (PSNI), CI Yvonne McManus (PSNI).

	Present at Meeting:
	Mrs Mary Casey. 

	In Attendance:
	Dermot Harrigan – PCSP Manager, Ciara Bond, Administrator, Vanessa Russell (PCSP Officer).

	DSPCSP 19/22
	Apologies

Ms Linda Watson, Mrs Jeanette Warke, Eddie Doherty (NIHE),

	DSPCSP 20/22
	Declarations of Interest

The PCSP Manager informed members of the importance of declaring their interest due to funding being considered for local groups under Small Project Support. He requested if any members were employees of groups, members of applicant’s boards or had family members with associations with any of the groups to declare their interest.

The following PCSP members registered their declaration of interest outlined below:

Cllr Sandra Duffy – Declared an interest in relation to On Street Community Youth & Leafair Community Association;
Miss Una McCartney – confirmed that she works with most of the community groups in the district and specifically mentioned Long Tower Youth Club and St. Mary’s Youth Club.

The PCSP Manager informed members that the meeting was not being recorded or shown live; it was PCSP’s first hybrid meeting and he hoped all went well.

He referred to Ald McClintock’s retirement and thanked her for her support and guidance as a PCSP elected member.

	DSPCSP 21/22
	Chairperson’s Introduction and Welcome 
The Chairperson, Ald Maurice Devenney, welcomed everyone to the May meeting.  He informed members it was his last meeting as PCSP Chair and stated a new Chair would be nominated through Council.
Both elected and independent members thanked the Chair for his work over the past year in what was a difficult year due to the ongoing Covid pandemic.  He was commended for the management of the virtual meetings which had at times been technically challenging and had improved IT skills for all concerned.  The Chairperson was praised for all his attendance at PCSP events which had been profiled through social media and this had greatly helped in increasing awareness of PCSP projects and the PCSP in general.
The PCSP Manager also thanked Ald Maurice Devenney for the role he carried out as Chairperson and for his support and guidance over the past 12 months.  He mentioned the number of groups/projects that the Chairperson had visited/attended across the city and district and added that it was greatly appreciated by the staff. He stated that there was no doubt that the Chair had helped to raise the profile of the PCSP throughout the district.
An independent member echoed what had been said and referred to the hybrid meetings which had taken place, chaired by Ald Devenney.  He wished the Chair all the best.

The Chair thanked all for their comments and stated he was humbled and delighted to have been Chairperson of the PCSP for the past year.  He said part of the enjoyment was delivering the success of PCSP to the public and the success of the numerous projects supported by the PCSP. He wished incoming Chair well for the next 12 months.  

	DSPCSP 22/22
	Comments on FB

The Chair made reference to the vile information that had been posted on Facebook over the election period.  He stated that rules and regulations needed to be put in place to deal with these verbal and online attacks in order that PSNI can take appropriate action. He stated that there has to be some redress by the companies responsible for social media platforms. The Chair asked if any members shared the same opinion on the issue or had experience of this online abuse.

An elected member agreed with the Chair and stated that a motion had recently been passed in Council in relation to these and other similar attacks.  She said it from memory it may have been last year with regards to Arlene Foster. She added that a lot of vile comments and serious allegations were made through anonymous accounts but it was clear that someone was behind this and abuse had been spread maliciously. She said that there has to be some way that local police can investigate these issues as people are aware who is behind it but there is little or no evidence to back it up. She concluded that once these comments are posted it is very difficult for an individual to regain their reputation.  She felt that this issue needed to be addressed in some way.
Another elected member agreed with what had been said and stated that these issues happen across the spectrum where someone can hide behind an anonymous account. He added that something like this could ruin a candidate’s reputation before going to the polls.  He stated that those who stand for election should not be subjected to this abuse and that abusive verbal comments can easily escalate to physical abuse.  He indicated that PSNI need to challenge social media companies to explain how these platforms are open to this type of online abuse.
An independent member said he had a lot of respect for those who go forward for election and he agreed that something needed to be done about these online attacks.

The Chairperson said that some individuals get continually barraged on social media but are reluctant to report this to PSNI as they are afraid of a threat.  He stated that the wider issue is that legislation needs to change.  He suggested that those afraid address this could come to him to report issues.  He said it was good for the issue to be raised today to record the online abuse that is directed to candidates especially at election time.
An independent member advised that the PCSP needed to be careful not to differentiate between politicians and members of the public as politicians are not the sole victims of this online abuse. He added that there are a lot of people with mental health issues and politicians are no different to anyone else and are vulnerable a lot of the time.

The Chair agreed that some people/politicians have sensitivities and are harassed through many online platforms.

	DSPCSP 23/22
	Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.

	DSPCSP 24/22
	PCSP Manager’s Report (May 2022)
The PCSP Manager took members through the report as follows:

PCSP Action Plan – The PCSP manager advised that the PCSP Action Plan for 2022/23 was forwarded to the Joint Committee on 14th March and that there were some queries received on 4th April. He stated that the queries were addressed on 22nd April and the Joint Committee subsequently approved the PCSP Action Plan and advised the Letter of Offer would be forwarded once departmental budgets had been finalised. He stated that the Letter of Offer would be for £432,666 with an allocation of £18,000 for members’ attendances. He confirmed that this represented a 2% reduction from the allocation received last year. He confirmed that the final claim for 2021/22 will be forwarded to the Joint Committee by Friday 27th May.

PCSP Small Project Support – The PCSP manager advised that almost £215,000 had been agreed for Small Project Support with the open call commencing on 7th March and closing on 25th March. He confirmed that there were 40 applications received which was 8 more than last year and that the support requested was £328,709 which was well in excess of what was available i.e. £214,670.  The project report recommends that 32 groups are awarded support. He added that due to Covid restrictions no information sessions took place this year but a presentation was available online and officers were available via phone for queries.  
Facebook Page – The PCSP Manager stated that the PCSP facebook has been extensively used and now has 1,344 likes which is a substantial increase from last year. The Manager referred members to the metrics of the PCSP facebook page.
PCSP Dissemination of Best Practice – The PCSP Manager advised that a number of pilot Community Safety Partnerships have been established in the Republic of Ireland, namely in Dublin North Inner City, Waterford, and Longford.  Officers from the Dublin North Partnership attended the February PCSP meeting and met with the PCSP Manager, Community Safety Wardens, PSNI Vulnerability Team and Shantallow Community Residents’ Association (Teamworks). He confirmed that members of the Dublin North Partnership Board intend to visit PCSP on a more formal study visit over the summer.

The Manager advised that the Derry & Strabane Support Hub is working with partners in An Garda Siochana, Limerick (who attended the February Support Hub Meeting) as they are hoping to establish a similar initiative in there. He added that CI Calderwood and Sgt Gahan attended a recent event in Limerick where information was shared on the work of the Support Hub.  The Manager stated that the event was also attended by An Garda Siochana, Police Scotland, Torronto Police and Massachusetts Police and this confirmed the wider impact of projects being delivered through the PCSP in our city and district. The PCSP manager agreed to keep members updated on these initiatives.

Small Project Support Allocation 2020/21 – The PCSP Manager advised that £180,000 was allocated last year to 26 local groups.  He referred members to the table which showed an overview of awards.  He confirmed that unfortunately, there were a number of projects that could not complete projects therefore there was an underspend which was allocated to the purchase of SIDs and other projects.

He also reminded members that the unallocated budget of £43,000 was offered to Local Growth Partnerships and monies have now been drawn down.

The PCSP Manager informed members that the Chairperson had been active in supporting all projects especially over the summer months.  
Campaigns/Initiatives – CSW – The Manager stated that the Community Safety Wardens remained operational throughout the pandemic and have now started to re-engage at meetings in person.  He advised that the Wardens have dealt with 2,300 referrals and provided 16,500 ASB hot spot patrols during 2021/22.   
The Manager also confirmed that funding has been secured for 2022/23 from DCSDC, PCSP and DfC and that the PCSP is currently awaiting confirmation of financial support from PSNI and NIHE.
CSW Additional Staff – The Manager confirmed that approval was secured for 2 Community Safety Wardens for Sperrin, Strabane Town, and Derg. He added that a number of recruitment processes have taken place and two offers have now been made with another applicant placed on the reserve list. He said that hopefully these positions will be sorted as soon as possible.

RAPID Drugs Bins – The Manager informed members that 21 drugs bins have now been installed throughout the Council area and advised that from the first drugs bin was installed over 60,000 prescription tablets have been recovered and destroyed by the PSNI.  The PCSP Manager referred members to the table which showed where these substances have been recovered from.
Safer Homes Scheme – The PCSP Manager stated that home security equipment has been fitted in 214 homes in 2021/22 adding that this has given those with a fear of crime or elderly residents peace of mind. The Manager stated the he hoped that the number of homes being fitted with this equipment will increase this year (2022/23).
Neighbourhood Watch – The PCSP Manager informed members that Neighbourhood Watch is now managed by PCSP and PSNI and advised that we have 43 schemes in the district. He added that it is hoped that physical Neighbourhood Watch meetings will return soon.

CCTV – The Manager informed members that there are currently 95 CCTV cameras throughout the City and Strabane Town which are monitored 24/7. The Manager confirmed that this initiative is a partnership between Council, PSNI, The Executive Office and City Centre Initiative. He stated that last year CCTV dealt with 985 missing person reports, 97 attempted suicides, 694 suicide welfare concerns and 430 general welfare concerns.

Road Safety/SIDs – The Manager advised that the 6 Speed Indicator Devices (SIDs) have been deployed across the city and district and that an additional 2 SIDs have been purchased. He informed members that due to industrial action the SIDs could not be moved in May therefore there are no output reports but confirmed that these will be provided at the next meeting.
Road Safety – The Manager stated that the PCSP had supported a Bike Safe Event which took place in St Columb’s Park House on 23rd April. The initiative was delivered by PSNI Roads Policing
PCSP Policing Committee Meetings – The Manager advised that the last meeting was held on 17th May and the next meeting is scheduled to take place on 5th July.  

Support Hub – The Manager advised that the May Support Hub meeting took place on 10th May and the next meeting is due to take place on 7th June. He advised that the May Support Hub meeting was attended by ACC Bobby Singleton, Richard Pengelley, DoJ Permanent Secretary, and Mark Goodfellow, DoJ Safer Communities Director.  
The PCSP Manager referred members to the infographic which showed that 856 actions were delivered through the Hub in 2021/22 with the majority actioned by our partners in policing and health. He added that since the Hub was established it has dealt with 266 referrals of the most vulnerable individuals. He added that the Derry & Strabane Support Hub is one of two Hubs that has been chosen to pilot the Sequential Intercept Model (SIM).

Community Safety Forums – The Manager advised that Community Safety Wardens and PCSP Staff regularly attend Community Safety Forum meetings across the district which are community led.  
CSW and PCSP staff also attend Strabane Rural Interagency meetings and   PCSP staff and PSNI officers meet with NW Co-ordinators regularly.
The Chairperson thanked the PCSP Manager for the report and asked members for comments.




	
	Comments:
Support Hub – An independent member asked if the Support Hub receives funding from business and/or the statutory sector.  
In response the PCSP Manager stated that only statutory partners attend the Hub meetings and that the PCSP receives a small annual allocation from the Department of Justice to cover administration such as typing minutes and distributing paperwork. The Manager stated that this funding is drawn down bi-annually from the Department.

Drug Issues in Community Facilities – an independent member asked if community facilities exist in areas which have drug issues.  
The PCSP Manager stated that some of the drugs bins are located in community facilities which are well used by members of the community.  He confirmed that high strength drugs had been recovered from the drugs bins and subsequently destroyed.
Community Safety Wardens – an independent member stated that he was happy that progress was being made in relation to the appointment of wardens for Sperrin, Strabane Town and Derg.
SIDs – it was queried whether data was passed on automatically to statutory partners or was this only when members requested information on problem areas.  
The PCSP Officer confirmed once the report was presented to members a second report was obtained with a 4/6-week turnaround and that this was provided to both PSNI and to DFI.

Entertainments Licence – an independent member asked what the PSNI policy was in relation to enforcement of entertainments licences.  He stated that some premises carry on longer and operate as if they have an entertainments licence leaving actual licence holders querying why they bother applying to have one.  He asked for clarification on the process in relation to this.
CI Calderwood responded by saying it had been a difficult time for the enforcement section and PSNI continue to work with City Centre Initiative and Council to advise businesses of their responsibilities. He added that if any offences were committed then appropriate action would be taken.  PSNI can observe and go in to take appropriate action. He confirmed that the PSNI Licensing Officer liaises directly with bar owners to provide advice and will also engage with PSNI Neighbourhood Teams.  He added that there is a balance to checks and the issues of concern.
The PCSP Chair said that some premises operate with extended hours and owners have complained as there are others operating without the relevant licence. He suggested that owners without a licence should be informed of their responsibilities.

The independent member thanked the PCSP Manager and his team for their work throughout the year.


	DSPCSP 25/22
	PCSP Open Call for Small Project Support 2022-23
The PCSP Manager advised that the application process closed on 25th March and there were 40 applications submitted which was an increase of 8 compared to last year.  It is recommended that there are 32 groups awarded funding with none of the applicants scoring below the threshold of 60%. He informed members that all applications were completed online.
The PCSP Manager advised that officers will begin drafting letters of offer to issue to successful applicants once the recommendation is approved. Unsuccessful applicants will also be notified and feedback will be given to all applicants on request.

The PCSP Manager referred members to the detailed report broken down by DEA showing groups to be funded, the project detail, the cost, amount allocated, along with the score. He confirmed there was a reserve list and that any underspend would revert to those on this list.

The Chairperson thanked the PCSP Manager and stated it was much needed funding on the ground.  The Chair asked for a proposer and seconder:

Proposed: Cllr John Boyle

Seconded: Cllr Jason Barr

	DSPCSP 26/22
	PCSP End of Year Infographics 2022/23

The PCSP Manager referred members to the following infographics:

· Community Safety Wardens

· Support Hub

· CCTV

· Safer Homes Scheme

· PCSP Awareness – All infographics show measures using OBA for all projects and sent to Joint Committee.  The infographic is used on social media to show the breadth of projects and the positive contribution that the PCSP makes to communities.


	DSPCSP 27/22
	Community Safety Wardens’ Monthly Reports

The PCSP Manager referred members to the CSW Reports for:

· March 2022

· April 2022
· Northland CSW Incident Data Report 2021/22 
· Northland CSW Welfare Information Report 2021/22

The PCSP Manager said the safeguarding reports gave a flavour of what the wardens deal with on a regular basis.  They have dealt with 200 safeguarding issues, 32 attempted suicides, 54 suicide welfare concerns and 118 general welfare concerns as well as the usual ASB and noise complaints etc. and many other issues when on patrol.

The Chair thanked the CSW staff for all the valuablework they do.

	DSPCSP 28/22
	Any Other Business
Purple Flag – Members congratulated Jim Roddy, CCI, and all the partners involved in retaining the Purple Flag status for another year. This is the twelfth successive year that the city has been awarded Purple Flag status. 
PSNI Station Strabane/Checkpoint – An Independent member mentioned that a police checkpoint had been situated on the Strabane side of Lifford Bridge recently and it seemed like Strabane got the brunt end of things with regard to the Police Station and now checkpoints which gave a bad perception of the town.  He asked why there had been a checkpoint and said he would be interested in the PSNI’s response to this.

CI Calderwood thanked the independent member for bringing the issue to his attention and said he required more specific information.
The independent member said he sent an email on 16th May at 13.45 with the relevant information included.

CI Calderwood stated that sometimes checkpoints were necessary to prevent and deter crime but that police were aware of their impact on the community and they therefore try to minimise this impact.  
CI Calderwood advised that he had spent the previous 5 years in Strabane and was not aware of regular checkpoints but in the day-to-day business of policing it is sometimes necessary to prevent crime. He confirmed that checkpoints are not carried out for the sake of it.
The independent member asked why the checkpoint would have taken place.

CI Calderwood said the reasons may not be able to be discussed but confirmed that he would check and said he would try to be transparent as possible.

The Chair said that the PSNI may have information but there could be other reasons for the checkpoint. He referred to being stopped by the Garda in Donegal the past 3 times he was travelling in the area and said it was part and parcel policing.  He said he was sure CI Calderwood would check out the issue.

MOT – A number of elected representatives advised that they have received queries in relation to verification on whether one can drive without MOT if awaiting a test appointment. PSNI responded that previously if a member of the public had evidence of awaiting on an MOT test appointment then it was ok to drive.  Members asked for some clarity on the issue.

CI Calderwood agreed that it was a nightmare trying to secure a MOT appointment at the minute.  He stated that previously it was fine to drive as long as one had a date and time. He stated that he would seek clarification from PSNI Traffic Branch and report back to members.

PSNI

An independent member commented that a vehicle cannot be insured unless there is a valid MOT Certificate.
Budget/Mining re Omagh – an independent member stated that he asked a question previously with regard to PSNI budget spend in terms of policing and mining but he had not received an answer yet.

PSNI
NIPB Event 25th May – the PCSP Manager advised members that the event that had been scheduled to take place on 25th May in St Cloumb’s Park House had to be cancelled due to the low uptake.  He advised that he had spoken the Policing Board yesterday and confirmed that three other venues were available for members to attend.  He informed members that if this was not suitable that the Board could possibly facilitate a meeting in Derry/Strabane after the summer break. 

An elected member asked if the event could be rescheduled.

The PCSP Manager stated that the event involved the PSNI senior team coming down to give the presentation therefore he would check if it was feasible to reschedule.

PCSP Manager

The PCSP Chair suggested that a number of dates should be provided by NIPB.  He agreed that it was difficult for the PSNI senior team to coordinate and give time to such an event and advised that at least 12 PCSP members would need to attend to make it worthwhile.

An independent member admitted that unfortunately he had omitted to register for this event.

Public Meetings – An independent member queried if it was time to go back to organising PCSP Public Meetings.

The Chair said these comments would be taken on board.


	DSPCSP 29/22
	Date of Next Meeting

The PCSP meeting has been arranged for 28 June 2022 at 10am via Hybrid/WebEx unless informed otherwise.  
The Chair thanked members for their attendance and input at the meeting.  
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